January 22, 2015
To:  Lori Wurscher
       Fiscal Services - Payments

From:  Jennifer Haas
            Site Remediation and Redevelopment Section
Subject:  Reimbursement Request #2C 
Remediation of the of Former Dry Cleaners- Rochester #3/MN Bio Business Center (VP12562)

Using Funds from the Drycleaner Environmental Response and Reimbursement Account

Pursuant to Minnesota Statutes 115B.50 subd. 2(a), which is part of the Drycleaner Environmental Response and Reimbursement Law (Drycleaner Law), the Minnesota Pollution control Agency (MPCA) shall reimburse the owner or operator for all but $10,000 of the environmental response costs incurred by the owner or operator if the commissioner determines that the costs are reasonable and were actually incurred.  By this memo, please be advised the MPCA has determined that certain costs were reasonable and were actually incurred by the new owner (City of Rochester) of Former Dry Cleaners- Rochester and are therefore eligible for reimbursement.  

Attached please find a summary sheet dated February 19, 2013, showing a breakdown of costs and eligible expenses for the Former Dry Cleaners- Rochester site.  This reimbursement application is approved for a total reimbursement of $53,058.63, which is the final payment related to this particular reimbursement application.
Please make the check payable to: the City of Rochester in the amount of $53,058.63.   The Minnesota Business Tax ID number for the City of Rochester is: 8024844.  I will be mailing the check to Mr. Terry Spaeth, City of Rochester, 201 4th Street SE, Rochester, MN 55904.   

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.  If you have any questions regarding the issues discussed in this memo, please contact me at 651/757-2401.  

